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The Annual Report 2019 for A.P. Møller - Mærsk A/S is hereby enclosed.

CEO of A.P. Møller - Mærsk A/S, Søren Skou, states:

“Despite weaker market conditions A. P. Moller -  Maersk was able to improve profitability and cash flow. Our cash return was healthy, and we
continued the reduction of net interest-bearing debt, leading to a further deleveraging of USD 3.3bn over the year. It gives us a solid starting point for
2020 to further expand our end-to-end offering within container logistics while at the same time managing the market challenges that are obviously out
there.

While we still need to improve returns, we delivered solid progress in our financial performance in 2019 while progressing the business transformation,
in spite of weak trade growth, ongoing trade tensions and geopolitical uncertainty in many markets.”
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